Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

Finance & General Purposes Committee
22 February 2018
Present:
In the Chair – Cllr S Gallant
Cllrs:
C Billany, N Black, J Dennis, Mrs B Goldspink, A Marshall, 
Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, T West and G Thurston
Clerk:

Judith Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs:
M Bryan and Miss D Storr

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

 2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 25 January 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
that the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
 3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2
There were no dispensations to be noted.

 4.
Accounts Payable - February
The Schedule tabled will form part of the minutes.  The Town Clerk answered questions from Members.
Resolved:
that the accounts for payment for February 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £11,920.59 be accepted for payment
 5.
To consider the Risk Assessment Report – Newsletters
Members reviewed the risks associated with Newsletters.
Resolved:
that the Risk Assessment Report for Newsletters was approved as tabled
 6.
To approve expenditure for trailer

The Chairman referred to the information that had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  The table showed quotes received from 
Resolved:
that the expenditure of £1700 plus VAT was authorised for the purchase of a GD85 trailer 
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7. To approve expenditure on John Deer 1026R Compact Tractor
The Chairman referred to the information that had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.

Resolved:
that the expenditure of £7495 was authorised for the purchase of a John Deere 1026R Compact Utility Tractor; to be paid for in one payment in April 2018 made up of the £4500 Ear Marked Reserve with the balance paid out of the ‘Plant’ budget  
8. To approve supplier for Hanging Baskets
Cllrs Black and Dennis declared personal interests.
The Chairman referred to the information previously supplied; Cllrs were disappointed that only one quote had been received even though reminders had been issued
Resolved:
that the purchase of the hanging baskets in accordance with the quote received was approved; Members asked that the baskets have red, white and blue flowers   
 9.
To consider Payments and Charges document


Members discussed the document which set out charges for the hiring of the Town Hall.  

Resolved:
that no changes would be made to the charges set out in the document
10.
Report from Events WorkingGroup

In Cllr Storr’s absence the Chairman updated members on recent meetings of the Events Working Group and the Hedfest Working Group; notes of the meetings had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  
10.1 To approve expenditure on PA system – after discussion Members agreed that the PA system recommended by Africa Studios would be suitable for the indoor events that the Council holds.
Resolved:
that the expenditure of £350 as quoted was authorised for the purchase of a PA system

11.
To consider date of Xmas Lights Switch on 2018
Following the meeting with the Trade Association representatives, members discussed the possibility of altering the day of the event to a Saturday or Sunday.  After discussion it was agreed that it would not be practically possible to hold the event on a weekend as the supplier of the stalls did not have any stalls available on any Saturday or Sunday in November or December.  After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that more discussions were needed with representatives from the Traders Association before a decision was made.
Resolved:
that further discussions would be held with the Traders Association before a decision was reached on changing the date of the Xmas Lights Switch on Event
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12.
To consider EA/IDB action re maintenance of Hedon Drain
Cllr Dennis reminded members of the background to this item and a copy of the letter sent to the Environment Agency on behalf of ERYC Councillors had been previously circulated to all Cllrs for information.  After discussion Members agreed to support the stance taken by the ERYC Councillors.
Resolved:
that the Cllr Dennis and the Town Clerk would write to the Environment Agency on behalf of the Town Council in support of the action requested by the ERYC Councillors
13.
To consider Hedon Town Council entering Yorkshire in Bloom competition
Information on the competition had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.   After discussion Members felt that they did not want to enter the competition however it would be good to have more plantings around the town.  

Resolved: 
that an open letter to community groups be included in the next Town Council newsletter asking for any volunteer groups that might have ideas or wish to get involved in planting around the town 
14.
Correspondence
14.1
E-mail from Mr Ellis re donation of two trees:  Members were grateful for the donation of two trees.
Resolved:
that the trees be planted; arrangements regarding site and timings to be agreed between the Works Supervisor and Mr Ellis
14.2
ERNLLCA ‘Councillors’ Financial Responsibilities’ training:  any member that wished to attend the training should contact the Town Clerk as soon as possible.
14.3
The Chairman referred to a recent reply received from ERYC regarding the swimming pool at South Holderness Technology College. A copy of the letter would be circulated to all Cllrs.  ERYC would send a supply of leaflets and posters to help advertise the facility.  Information had been put on the Hedon Town Council website also.

Cllr Thurston declared a personal interest in this item as he was a School Governor.

15.
Members’ Points of information and items for the next agenda
15.1
Town Council Newsletter – a meeting of the Newsletter Working Group would be held in the Town Hall at 10.30am on Thursday 1 March.
15.2
The Town Clerk noted that an e-mail had been received informing the Council of the death of Mr John Towers, President of the local branch Royal British Legion.  Members were saddened at the news and the Town Clerk was asked to send a letter of condolence.  
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee
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